ZEELAND CHARTER TOWNSHIP

BOARD MEETING

March 6, 2012
The Zeeland Charter Township Board held a Regular Board meeting on March 6, 2012 at 7:00 p.m. in the Township Hall at 6582 Byron Road, Zeeland, Michigan. Members present: Supervisor Nykamp, Clerk Evink, Treasurer Myaard, Trustees Barkel, Brink, Oonk, and Zylstra. 

1. Supervisor Glenn Nykamp called the meeting to order. 

                Recited the Pledge of Allegiance.

                Invocation offered by Trustee Oonk.

2. Motion made by Trustee Oonk to approve the minutes of the February 21, 2012 meeting. Treasurer Myaard supported the motion which passed. 
3. Clerk Evink reported she will go to the county to resolve issues concerning inaccurate ballot counts from the February 28th Presidential Primary election.  
4. Treasurer Myaard received a $120,712 revenue sharing check from the state. There is a proposed 2.2% increase which would make total revenue sharing approximately $485,000 for the year. 
5. Business Items:
a. Trustee Barkel motioned to appoint Mr. Drew Deters to the Board of Review. Trustee Zylstra supported the motion. Motion carried. 
b. Treasurer Myaard motioned to appoint Mr. Timothy Miedema to the Planning Commission. Trustee Barkel supported the motion. Motion carried.

c. City of Zeeland Bike Path Funding.

i. Trustee Zylstra motioned to approve spending $15,000 from the reserve bike path fund for a 10’ wide 385’ long path along 84th Ave. and Felch St. by Zeeland Hospital. Motion passed. Ayes: Zylstra, Barkel, Myaard, Nykamp, Brink, Oonk. Nays: Evink.
ii. Trustee Oonk motioned to approve paying $17,500 from the reserve bike path fund to pay money owed to the City of Zeeland based on a previous agreement made with the City. Trustee Barkel supported the motion. Ayes: Oonk, Brink, Nykamp, Myaard, Barkel, Zylstra. Nays: Evink.

6. Committee Reports:

a. MACC & MACC TECH. May 14–19 is designated as Green Commute Week. Projects for 2013 – 2014 include a new traffic loop at the M-40 and I-196 exchange, turn lanes at 96th Ave. and Riley Street to accommodate Gentex’s expansion, and a multiuse path connecting residential areas along 48th St. in the city of Holland. 

b. FIRE. 
i. $62,000 unused monies from the 2011 budget were moved to the 2012 equipment fund.
ii. There will be an additional $1000 cost to cover the wages for the firemen attending fire extrication training.

iii. The fire department will be completing the final upgrade to their required communication system. 
c. CEMETERY. The committee is working on an ordinance addressing cremations.
d. PARKS/RECREATION. The Ottawa County Parks & Recreation proposed two trails for the Upper Macatawa Natural Area. A paved bike path will begin at the new bridge along Byron Road and head south where it will join the bike path on Adams Street. A second unpaved path would be developed for mountain bikes. Trustee Zylstra expressed concern about the two paths crossing each other and would prefer the mountain bike path be contained to one side of the bike path. Trustee Oonk cautioned the effect a popular mountain bike path would have on wildlife. Supervisor Nykamp will bring these concerns to the Ottawa County Parks & Recreation meeting.
e. LANDFILL/CITIZEN. Mr. Randy Dozeman of Autumn Hills Landfill was appointed to the Ottawa County Solid Waste Committee.
7. Supervisor’s Report. 
a. 2011 bike path maintenance totaled $12,311. This figure does not include repairs. Byron Road’s bike path will need several landscaping repairs due to winter snow removal. 
b. Trustee Brink motioned to approve RESOLUTION NO. 758 FOR A $10,000 INCREASE TO THE 88TH AVE. IMPROVEMENTS FOR THE GENTEX EXPANSION. TOTAL IMPROVEMENTS WILL COST $225,000. Trustee Zylstra supported the motion which passed unanimously with a roll call vote.

c. Zeeland’s Pumpkin Festival requested funding support. No action taken.

d. Supervisor Nykamp distributed a letter to the board containing information for discussion at a later date. 

8. Additional Board Comment. Trustee Brink asked when 64th Ave. will be repaved and when a bridge on M-121 will be built between 72nd and 64th Ave. Supervisor Nykamp said 64th will be repaved in 2013 and the bridge will be built this year.
9. Meeting adjourned at 8:08 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Marilyn Evink – Clerk

Lisa Freeman – Recording Secretary  
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